Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

January 16th, 2021 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President 
· Tom Wall - Vice President -phone
· Jim Greene – Treasurer
· Ron Laramy – Secretary -phone
· Paul Bryan – Director at Large
Owners in attendance: Sherri Daniel (#602) on phone, Mark Maler (#502) on phone, Brian Goymour (#301) on phone, Donna Schuiteman (#105) on phone, Bud Chappell (#503) on phone
Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 14 days in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.  
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 10:03 a.m. E.S.T. 
Disposal of the old minutes
Moved by Paul Bryan and seconded by Jim Greene that the minutes of the last board meeting be approved and disposed. Approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report (final figures for the year not yet ready)
· $16,700 under budget through November for operating budget.
· Insurance cost increases about $3000 above budget. 

· Roughly a 10% increase

Manager’s Report 
· Ordered and received the super sticky parking violation labels

· Parking lot has been striped and painted numbers for each parking space

· Gulfstream has quoted 8 new sliding glass doors

· 3 have put money down.

· Property insurance renewal has been completed

· Same agent and carrier is being used

· In the fall 6 letters were sent to owners suggesting that it was time to replace their water heaters.

· One unit has been replaced so far

· Units in question are 10 or 11 years old

· Website has been updated with new pictures of the outside of the building

· All 1099’s and W-2’s have been mailed out

· All renting owners 1099’s have also been sent

· Wiginton came for their inspection 

· New inspector (first in 5 years) placed a “yellow tag” on the fire suppression system

· Due to lack of hydraulic plate and general information sign

· Turns out the new inspector was misinformed and neither sign is necessary for our equipment

· Important to note that none of this had anything to do with the functionality of our system.  All is good. 

· There was an umbrella stolen from the pool area Thanksgiving week.

· We have ordered a replacement

· Wind screens are all up

· P & A roofing company came for their inspection

· There were a few areas that needed attention.

· Work all covered under warranty

· Important to note that the workmanship warranty from P&A is now over but the materials warranty is for 20 years. 

· There was a lightning strike at the building 
· Balcony over 606 had a chuck of concrete taken out as result

· R &J have already repaired this

· Many electrical items were affected

· Solar pump

· Pool pump

· Unit #304 toilet was leaking down into #204

· Contractor and plumbers have fixed the issue and the resulting ceiling paint etc.
· Unit #304 toilet was replaced.  

· Pool furnace has been acting up since it was turned on

· A new ground needed to be run but issue has been fixed

· Project to separate the pool pump from the solar pump has been completed

· Motor on pool pump was replaced

· Everything seems to be working very well since.

Old Business
· FAQ’s and Rules and Regulations committee 

· This needs to be revisited as progress has been slow and is overdue. 

· Discussion about who should be on committee

· Ron Laramy will take over as chair of the committee and will reach out to the people who were participating as well as inquire as to interest from a newer owner.
· Donna will also participate to supply some deeper knowledge regarding condo laws etc. 

· Proof of Insurance needs to be sent to Managers to keep on file

· This needs to be done annually when the coverage renews

· 12 units have never sent in their insurance information

· Board will send notices to the units who have not yet sent their information
· We will put this requirement in the updated rules and regulations

· Parking situation update
· Discussion the source of the problem

· Usually only weekends and primarily summer (and some in fall)

· We believe it is mostly owners with several vehicles

· Sometimes owners are using the parking lot even when they have tenants in their units which compounds the parking issue.

· Several owners have garages that are full and don’t have room for parking

· Solutions discussed

· Parking spots have been painted and numbered

· Several suggestions have been investigated 

· Utilize tennis court in some way

· Move/remove fencing on Northwest side of property 

· This might gain us five or six additional spots

· Concern about sprinkler system damage

· Idea surfaced about building a parking garage

· Cost would be prohibitive
· Decision was made to at this time see how the painted numbers on the parking spots along with utilization of the sticky parking violation labels will work. 

· We will revisit this subject at the next board meeting

· Walkway cleaning/color change discussion (due to the walkways looking very dirty)
· There are three options

· Keep the existing color and just live with it for four more years

· Power wash regularly to try and keep clean

· Repaint and reseal with a darker color

· Managers talked with three different companies and received two bids regarding regular power washing of the stairwells and walkways.

· Costs per month were between $600 to $1000 a month

· Third company just said “I think you should just repaint it”. 

· Repainting would be the far more economical solution over time

· Quote for cleaning, painting, and sealing would be $12,240
· Question arose whether we need to get ownership approval to change the color of the walkways with the expense over $5000
· Determination is that this is considered a maintenance issue and board approval is sufficient. 

Motion made by Tom Wall to approve the repainting/sealing of the walkways with a darker color gray with a cost of $12,240 from R&J to be completed at the best time possible for managers and to minimize disruption to owners and/or tenants.  Motion seconded by Paul Bryan.  Motion approved unanimously.  

· HIG Insurance proposal

· Question about whether we want to include additional coverage to cover damage from domestic terrorism. 

· Jim Greene will work with HIG and provide additional details to the board for a final decision. 

 New Business

· Noise complaint issue
· There was a noise complaint made (after the fact) about a particular units occupants (family members of the owners being excessively noisy on December 26th until nearly 2:00 a.m. 
· Three owners have talked to the managers and board member after the occurrence
· Nobody talked to the offending parties that night
· There have been issues with these occupants before
· Wider discussion about how to handle situations like this
· First of all if there are issues the offending party should be notified at the time.
· If then the offending party doesn’t take action to alleviate the issue, then the next step would be to call the police. 
· Determination made to send a letter to all owners reminding everyone of the 11:00 p.m. curfew.  Going forward any owners who are witnessing a noise violation should contact the offending party if they feel comfortable doing so, and if the issue is not rectified at that point, then calling the police is the next step. 
· Overdue bills and assessment actions
· Overall we have been very fortunate that any overdue bill issues have been almost non-existent
· When we DO have issues, we feel that we should have some rules put in place guiding our actions in how to handle issues that arise. 
· We will put together a written policy which clarifies how we handle these situations.  
Motion made by Jim Greene that states that if you are overdue regarding any payments the board authorizes the treasurer to instruct the renting agents to withhold proceeds from any rental payments up to the amount overdue at the treasurer’s discretion.  Seconded by Paul Bryan.  Motion passed unanimously. 
· Wall damage in Unit #104 discussion
· Unit 104 during some remodeling work being done discovered a spot on one of their walls.
· It appears to be a settling crack of some kind
· Owners wanted to bring it to the boards attention as structural issues such as these are the associations responsibility.
· Issue has been repaired.  
Open Discussion
· No issues were brought up.
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:54 a.m. EST

